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GACC Community Meeting
October 2  2019, 7:00 p.m.

Sweet Library - 9th Avenue and F Street
7:00 to 7:05 p.m. - Welcome, Announcements.
7:06 to 7:45 p.m. - Reports: Library, Police, Fire, 

City, School Board, Legislative, LDS Hospital, 
GACC Committees.

7:46 to 8:30 p.m. - Demographics – Mallory 
Bateman from the Kem Gardner Institute .

8:31 to 8:40 p.m.  - Open  Announcements.
8:41 to 9:00 p.m.  - Adjourn, Stack Chairs, Talk to 

Neighbors & Leave.

Chair's Message for October 
by Jill Van Langeveld

Avenues Power
    A few years ago, I went to a photography 
store on 200 East. I was surprised to see 4 or 
5 of the staff standing by the window very in-
terested in what was happening outside. So, 
I looked too. Turns out they were watching a 
police “sting.” The store was between 200 and 
300 South with a mid-block pedestrian cross-
walk right in front. The police were check-
ing to see if cars would stop for the pedestrians walking in the 
crosswalk. One policeman in plain clothes would walk across the 
street while another watched with a radio to contact a couple po-
licemen a block away who would stop the offenders. The staff 
found it very entertaining watching the policeman dodge the cars 
and seeing those cars pulled over.
    Utah law states motorists must yield to pedestrians crossing 
roadways within a crosswalk if the pedestrian is “on the half of 
the roadway upon which the vehicle is traveling” or “when the 
pedestrian is approaching so closely from the opposite half of the 
roadway as to be in danger.”
    I remembered this incident when Ann, an Avenues neighbor 
emailed me about her concerns for street safety. I also remem-
bered a research project I read about in the book The Power Para-
dox: How We Gain and Lose Infl uence written by Dacher Keltner, 
a psychologist at University of California at Berkeley. He has 
some very interesting theories on power, how to get it and what it 
does to a person when he has power. 
    He talked about gaining power in two ways – (1) Coercion 
Power -- using force or threats and (2) Reputational Power -- us-
ing ideas, friendship, and respect.  Reputational or Soft Power 
is actually more powerful. However, their studies have shown 
that once a person gets power, he/she tends to be less empathetic, 
losing the ability to react to people’s emotions and becoming 
less interested in other people. Power can make us more “self-
focused”.“This can happen to us all. It is just what the mind does 
when we feel powerful. Power” he says, “is part of every moment 
of our social lives. We've got to be aware of it. It can lead us to 
do foolish things, and we should try to do the things that make it 
a force for good."
    One of their experiments he called the “crosswalk experiment.” 
Dr. Keltner came up with the idea when he was biking to work 
and was almost hit by a black Mercedes. “I thought it'd be re-
ally interesting to test these ideas about the impulsive actions that 
power produces by looking at how people drive.”
    They put an undergraduate at a pedestrian crossing zone right 
next to the Berkeley campus. Another student was coding – mak-
ing note of the make of the car and whether the car stopped for 
the pedestrian or blazed right through. They replicated this ex-
periment many times in many different states. Their fi ndings: 0% 
of drivers in cheap cars “blazed” through while 46.2% of drivers 
in expensive cars did not stop for pedestrians who had the right 
of way.
     After he published the results of this experiment, Dr. Keltner 
said he’s had emails from all over. One of his favorites was from 

a Prius driver who said that he was not surprised by Mercedes 
drivers, but Prius drivers abide by the law. “So we checked and 
the Prius drivers were actually the worst.”
    We were with friends one time sharing our pet peeves about 
drivers and pedestrians. A psychologist in the group commented 
that when pedestrians, particularly if poorly dressed, crossed 
late, they were probably experiencing the only time in their lives 
when they could exert power over someone else. I don’t get frus-
trated by them anymore.
    Now, let me get back to Ann’s concerns about street safety. 
Each of us wields power whether we walk, ride or drive. Think 
about it. Are you going to be “self-focused” or “empathetic” as 
you move through the Avenues? How will you use your power?      
                             Jill Van Langeveld

Ballots will be mailed starting Monday October 14 and should 
be postmarked by November 4th. You can return them personally 
to voting centers at Trolley Square or the Federal Height Ward 
building at 1300 East Fairfax Road on November 5th. Don't 
look for a(D) or an (R) or any other initial after the candidates 
names.  The City mayoral and council races are non-partisan. 
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AV E N U E S CO M M U N I T Y ME E T I N G S
For special accommodations contact GACC chair Jill Van Langeveld at 
gaccchair@slc-avenues.org. Open to the public, all are welcome.
GACC Council Meeting
*Wednesday, October 2, 2019, at 7:00 p.m., Sweet Library. 

GACC Candidate Night
*Monday, October 7,  at 7:00 p.m. LDS Hospital Auditorium, 425 N. C 
Street.
See both fi nal candidates for Salt Lake City Mayor - Luz Escamilla and 
Erin Mendenhall.

GACC Board Meeting

Community Life / Resources / Free Stuff!

The Agenda
Publisher's Statement 

The monthly Greater Avenues Community Council newsletter "The Agenda" 
is mailed free to all residences in the Avenues. This publication is created 
to conduct the business of the Greater Avenues Community Council. Mail 
correspondence to P. O. Box 1679, Salt Lake City, UT 84110. For advertising 
call 801-859-5858 or email newsletter@slc-avenues.org.

GACC 2019 Offi  cers and Publisher Contacts:
Chair: Jill Van Langeveld, gaccchair@slc-avenues.org.

Chair-elect: Laura Cushman, gaccchairelect@slc-avenues.org.
Treasurer: Michael Hughes, gacctreasurer@slc-avenues.org.

Secretary: Elizabeth Duczak, gaccsecretary@slc-avenues.org.
Newsletter Editor: Martina Nesi, newsletter@slc-avenues.org.

Th e GACC web page is www.slc-avenues.org.

Sweet Branch Library, 455 F Street, 801-594-8651, 
     www.slcpl.org/branches/view/Corinne+and+Jack+Sweet.
     Sweet Library has made changes to their events calendar due 

to a new roof installation. The roof installation is scheduled 
to begin Oct 1 and will take 4-6 weeks to complete depending 
on weather. The roofi ng crew are scheduled to work Monday-
Friday 9am-6pm. 

      Book Baby and preschool storytime are cancelled until the roof  
is fi nished.  They will have toys available Wednesday morn-
ing 10:30 am- 11:30am and a preschool craft on Thursdays 
10:30am-11am.

Kids Calendar: Tuesday at 10 am-11:30 am. Playtime @ Sweet. 
(Playtime for children 0 to 5 years-old and their caregivers. 
2nd Tuesday is ‘Musical’ Playtime & 3rd Tuesday is ‘Build-
ing Zone’ Playtime). Tuesday Oct. 1, 3:30pm Kidding Around 
Yoga With Sarah Bly Kidding. Around Yoga combines tradi-
tional yoga techniques with original music, games, and oth-
er activities, guiding children and adults as they focus their 
minds, stretch their bodies, and have fun. 

      Wednesdays at 11am. Sensory Playtime. Wednesday at 3:30pm  
Art & Maker with Clever Octopus Make art — and practice sus-
tainability! Clever Octopus Creative Resource Center provides 
reused, repurposed, or donated supplies and clean, discarded 
materials that have been saved from the landfi ll. Saturday, Oc-
tober 12 at 10:30am-12:30pm. Zoinks! It's a mystery-solving 
training camp Scooby Doo and the Gang style! Use your wits 
to complete the activities and become a Scooby Doo trained 
detective. Scooby Doo snacks are included.

Teen Calendar: Tues. Oct 1, 8, 15 & 29 at 6pm-8pm. Dungeons 
and Dragons for Beginners. An experienced D&Der will 
guide you, and all the necessary materials & manuals will be 
provided.

      Fri. Oct 4 Teen Lock-in 6pm. Get ready for spooky after-hours 
fun at the Sweet Branch. We'll use a Stop-Motion Animation 
Kit and various props to make short horror fi lms! For tweens 
and teens ages 10–17; registration required.

      Sat. Oct.26 3pm. Halloween Week Kick-off. Decorate a pump-
kin and watch the Halloween classic "Hocus Pocus."

     Take & Make DIY Kits. Teens can now come to the library 
anytime for DIY Kits!  

Adult Calendar: Tues. Oct 1, 8, 15 & 29 at 6pm-8pm. Dun-
geons and Dragons for Beginners. An experienced D&Der 
will guide you, and all the necessary materials & manuals will 
be provided.

    Mon. Sept 9 - Oct. 19. Art Exhibit “Fluid States” by Jimmy 
Stoddard. Tue. Oct 22, 7:00 pm  Sweet Reads. “Dracula” by 
Bram Stoker A monthly book club for the Avenues! Discover 
new books and get to know the faces in your neighborhood. 
The author will join the group through skype! Light refresh-
ments will be provided at each event. Thurs. Oct 24, 7pm - 
8pm . It’s an All Hallows Author in the House. An evening 
of spooky stories and refreshments, with readings by 3 guest 
authors:  Brian Green, Rebecca Ring & Christopher Turner.

All Ages Mark your calendar for Monster Used Book Sale!
      Members only. Wed, Oct 9, 3-9pm. Public sale. Oct 10, 9am 

- 9pm & Oct 11-12, 9 am - 6pm at the Main Library 210 East    
400 South.

Neighborhood Avenues Exercise Class:
     Mondays and Wednesdays, 8:30 a.m. to 9:40 a.m. -FREE-
   278 North Alta Street, Federal Heights Ward building, East 

Etrance. Everyone Welcome! Questions, call Renate Nebeker, 
801-534-1443 or email at renatenebeker@gmail.com.

Shriners Hospital for Children, 1275 E. Fairfax Rd, 801-536-
      3500, www.shrinershospitalsforchildren.org/salt-lake-city.
     
Ronald McDonald House, 935 E South Temple, 801-363-4663, 

https://www.rmhcslc.org/. Volunteer opportunities and Adopt-
a-meal sign ups are online at https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/30e0d4daaa922a3f58-ronald7.

City View Memoriam, 1001 E 11th Avenue
     Trunk or Treat, Saturday, Oct. 26th, 4pm-7pm
      All are welcome to attend.  All treats will be provided. 

Tenth East Senior Center: 237 South 1000 East, Salt Lake       
     City,  84102, Phone (385) 468-3140.

     8th Annual Recycled Art Show: Friday, October 25th all day 
     Win Green for Being Green! For more information or to     
     enter call 385-468-3140. 
     Flu Shots: Wednesday, October 9th 9:00-10:00 a.m. free with     
     insurance card. 
     Language Classes: Russian: Monday 12:00–1:00 p.m. (begin     
     ning 9/16/19). Japanese: Monday 3:30-4:30p.m. ongoing. 
     Intermediate Spanish: Thursday, October 3rd, 17th and 31st,           
     10:30a.m. – 12:00 p.m. These events and others are free to                 
     individuals over 60. Plenty of parking in the rear, for info    
     call 385 468-3140. 

IJ & Jeanné Wagner Jewish Community Center: 2 North         
     Medical Drive, Salt Lake City, 84103. Phone 801.581.0098.
     JCC Clothes Swap, October 23rd & 24th, 8:30a.m.-8:00p.m.       
     Bring in gently used clothes (optional) and buy fantastic            
         mens, womens and childrens clothing for next to nothing prices!

Wasatch Studio Tour is the Salt Lake’s fi rst valley-wide artist        
      open studio tour. Featuring 120 artists working in 20 mediums,  
  there will be paintings, sculpture, photography, ceramics, 
         jewelry and mixed media. The Avenues will host a concentration 
         of ten artists working in a variety of mediums including painting, 
      wood sculpture and mixed media with the majority participating 
      in a four block radius.  The tour takes place October 12-13, from 
      10-6 daily. The tour is a non-profi t event and is free to the public. 
   See the addresses at wasatchstudiotour.com; Wasatch Studio 
                     Tour  on    Facebook, and   @wasatchstudiotouroffi cial on Instagram.
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Avenues Street Fair Was a Big Success!
     WOW!  I can’t believe another year has passed, but what a wonderful Avenues tradition!  We continually get voted as 
one of Salt Lake City’s best neighborhood activities and this year’s Street Fair didn’t disappoint. As we feverishly set up 
two stages for the bands and 200 booths in the dark at 6am, we knew it was the makings of a busy day.  Kicking off the 
day’s festivities the Children’s Parade was as lively as ever; the energy was contagious and brought smiles and cheers from 
everyone. Throughout the day, I continually ran into you, my friends and neighbors, only to hear how wonderful the day 
and how appreciative you were that this event exists. It wouldn’t exist without you - the community, and all of you that 
generously donated your time. Thank you to our many volunteers (listed on pg. 4) who spent countless hours planning, and 
selecting just the right mix of food, entertainment, and artistic talent to make this year’s event a hit for everyone.
    Our featured artist, Gunter Radinger, created a wonderful piece of art that truly represented our home, the Avenues. I 
loved seeing people during the fair carrying the totes as I walked up and down 2nd Avenue.  
       I also want to thank our numerous corporate sponsors, vendors, churches, etc., each of which donated in various 
ways.  We would not be able to do this without them.  An even bigger thank you to our friends and neighbors on 2nd 
Avenue; you helped us throw the party of the year and we couldn’t think of a more picturesque venue than your front 
yard. The transformation of 2nd Avenue over a 24-hour period was an incredible sight to see. I want to thank everyone 
who participated in planning the event as well as those who helped with day-of activities. The Avenues Street Fair is all 
about community. It is truly one of the things I love most about our neighborhood. The Street Fair is the annual fundraiser 
for the Greater Avenues Community Council. As mentioned, it was a great success! We have added funds to continue our 
involvement and support of our great community. Please stay tuned as we work with you to determine our next project, or 
submit your own ideas! Previous projects and initiatives have included the Popperton Plots Community Garden, Memory 
Grove Clean-up, the Avenues Community Choir, pickleball tournaments, and the Avenues Athletic Association leagues.  
This newsletter is also able to exist because of funds generated from the Street Fair, the support of our volunteers and the 
generosity of the LDS Hospital.
     I know I have said it many times in this brief article, but it really cannot be said enough.  Thank you to all that participated, 
either by helping or by attending.  Be sure to mark your calendars for next year’s fair – always in early September! The 
location?  Well that’s a surprise for which you’ll have to wait - unless you want to help us decide, then please reach out and 
join us.  We will start planning for next year's Fair very soon!
          Daniel Gaffi n - Avenues Street Fair Chair 2018/2019

Peoples Art Gallery Winners judged by Mark Walton:
  0-9   First Place- Miraculous by Scarlet Hedges
          Second Place - Owl by Emma Preslar
          Third Place- Bird by Aeli Dillingham
  10-14  First Place - Shadows by Ella Clark
             Second Place- Walking Through Creativity by Gretta Ballard
             Third Place- Buffalo by Josh Willardsen
  15-18   First Place- Heart by Ella Kennedy-Yoon
              Second Place- Untitled by Mia May
              Third Place- Fish Moon by Nicholas Hardman
  Adult Amateur  First Place- Fire and Rain by Frederick Graham
                           Second Place- Summer Grasses by Anne Goodman
                           Third Place- Prairie Madonna #5 by Laura Ann 
Rowley
  Adult Professional  First Place- Wind Ghost by Juule De Haan
                            Second Place- Twin Peaks by Miguel Alejandro Pabon
                            Third Place-  Desert Tango by Malia Deshotel
   People's Choice Award-  Twin Peaks by Miguel Alejandro Pabon.
   It was an honor to be in charge of the People's Art Gallery,  Mary Walton.
   Greta Ballard with her piece "Walking Through Creativity" which she won 2nd Place for the        
10-14 Category.

Miguel Alejandro Poban, 
with his piece "Twin Peaks" 

which won both the 2nd 
Place for Adult Professional 

and the People's Choice 
Award. 

Juule De Haan with her 
sculpture "Wind Ghost" 
which won 1st Place for 

Adult Professional.

    2019 Sponsors:

Capitol Hill Construction
Wonderbloom Playschool

Delta/Amex
Catalyst Magazine

SLUG Magazine
Salt Lake City Corporation

Metro Display
Salt Lake Emigration Stake

Salt Lake Ensign Stake
Böhme

Harmons Neighborhood Grocer
KRCL

Utah Stories
Intermountain Healthcare/ 

LDS Hospital
Smith's Food & Drug
Salt Lake City Weekly

Utah Stories
Thank You!



Page 4October, 2019

Making the Street Fair Happen
  The Committee started planning in March. They worked very 
hard for months, the day before, day of, and day after. But, even 
with all the hours the committee spent beforehand, without these 
special people, The Volunteers, the Street Fair could not have 
happened. 105 people signed in before helping. Thank you!!!
  The Committee: Daniel Gaffi n (Chairman), Dave Alderman 
(permits, trash and recycling), Peg Alderman (T-shirts,banners, 
posters &amp; signs, drinking water), Brian Berkelbach 
(entertainment), Karen Brittain (Raffl e), Phil Carroll (block 
captains), Robyn Christensen (publicity), Timna Fischbein (bike 
valet and neighborhood contact), Lois Harris (Raffl e), Michael 
Hughes (booths, fair layout and pays the bills), Anne Mitchel 
(People’s Art Gallery), Nancy Perelez (tax forms), Craig Provost 
(set-up and take-down crews), Brian Richens (electrical and 
water), Rachel Richens (children’s activity
area), Jeanette Saunders (neighborhood contact), Gwen 
Springmeyer (GACC booth), Dave Van Langeveld (tables and 
chairs), Jill Van Langeveld (stages and know-it-all), Paul Walton 
(volunteer coordinator), Mary Walton (People’s Art Gallery).    

     The 
Volunteers: 
The Volunteers: 
Sandra 
Atanackovics, 
Genevieve 
Atwood, Cheryl 
Barney, Kline 
Barney, Jack 
Baron, Nick 
Baron, Sebastion 
Baron, Marlin 

Beckstead, Sumner Bell, Amanda Blair, Charlie Bonkowsky, 
Sam Bonkowsky, Nate Boulin, Elliot Brinton, Alana Burman, 
Sophie Byde, Deb Chandler, Charlie Cannon, Carlisle Carroll, 
Ian Chugg, Maya Clark, Rose Covington, Taina Covington, 
Daniel Cueva,  Diane Donahue, Jesse Dowdle, Kari Dunn, Dave 
Ducher, Maria Farmington, Gene Fitzgerald, Joyce Flute, Merritt 
Frey, Cynthia Gandy, Barbara Gardner, Ellen Garrett, Shireen 
Ghorbani, Dylan Gibson, Jayda Gillette, Christine Graham, Eric 
Green, Roscoe Green, Sonja Hales, Kyle Hamilton, Tay Haines 
Jenn Hein, Lauren Hodge, Jordan Holdaway Ron Holbrook, 
Meghan Horner, Eric Jacobsen, Phia James, Pam Johnson, Wynn 
Johnson, Jenna Jung, Katherine Kennedy, Jeanne Keddington, 
Bob Kinney, Jill Kinney, Kolton Larsen, Grant Litchfi eld, 
Willy Littig, Andrew Louie, Kevin Lunt, McKenzi Lunt , 
Andie Madsen, Nan McIntire, Angela Mecham, Mark Molen, 
Pam Molen, Larry Montgomery, Barbie Morton, Bob Morton, 
Sabrina Neilson, Jim Ostler, Dave Ostrowski, Audrey Palestino, 
Katie Pappas, Steve Pappas Nancy Peralez, Yoli Perez, Dorothy 
Pleshe, Lana Price, Diya Rao, Jackie Rosen, Ashley Sarfati, 
Ellie Sargent, Terry Smith, Peggy Spute, Blaine Taylor, James 
Thomas, Joey Thomas, Rose-Marie Thomas, Mindy Thompson, 
Fiona Tsang, Nanci Urcino, Sara 
Van Langeveld, James Walton, 
John Walton, Mark Walton, Deanna 
Wankier, Kerry Wickman, Sarah 
Willa, Jaelyn Williams, Auden 
Winchester, EthanYoungaray.

Raffl e and Silent Auction donors:
    7-11, 21st Yoga, 3rd Avenue Car 
Clinic, A&A Leather, AJ Jewelry, 
Am Bor Sudanese, Art of the Real, 
Avenues Bag Lady, Avenues Day 
Spa, Awesome Mud Works, Bandit 
Bitez, Bauhaus Salon, Beaded Llama, Beaucoup de Bijoux, 
Best Fry Bread & Navajo Taco, Black Bee, Blazing Needles, 
Böhme, Busath Photography, Busted Arm Art, Bykali, Cactus 

and Tropicals, City 
Creek Center, Core 
Power Yoga, Ctrl.Alt.
Delete Skincare & 
Soaperie, DeSolyMar 
Pottery, Dreamworks 
Jewelry/The Spoon 
Co., Emian Arts, 
Epitome Jewelry, 
Fiddlehead Sewing 
Studio, Fidobiotics, 
Flathead Fine 
Woodwork, Fourth 
Daughter Designs, Gun Violence Prevention Center of Utah, Hale 
Center Theater, Hand Over the Hero, Happy Color, Hatch Family 
Chocolates, Henries Dry Cleaners, Honey Nails, House of Tibet, 
Inn on the Hill, Island Art, Jack Mormon Coffee, Jenn Seeley 
Art, K. aRtwork, Kathleen Gardner, Kathmandu Restaurant, Ke 
Kai Beading, Kombucha Hannah, Lani Twitchell, Laura Sommer, 
LeafFilter North, Liqui-Dirt, Louisiana Cajun Grub, Lulu's Shave 
Ice, Lynn’s Creations, My Urban Poncho, Nancy Molitor Quilts, 
Naowarat Gygi Embroidery, Oasis Cafe, Silks by Debbi Sigg, 
Pane In The Glass, Pioneer Theater Company, Polly Hart Jewelry, 
Precious Designs, Q Street Fine Crafts, Rebel Paw, Retro Ranger 
Graphics, Rolling Bistro BBQ, Salt Lake Acting Company, Salt 
Lake eBikes, Sharlie's Treats, Skull of Hard Rocks, Snowbird, 
Sojo Clothing, Solexity Gem Rox, SongJay Studios, South Pacifi c 
Island Art, Spoon Lady Jewelry, Sprouts Market, Stephanie Saint-
Thomas, Sticks & Stones Design, SurlyMermaid Glasswork, 
Susan's Ceramic Goods, Sweet Shoppe Gourmet Fudge, T.o.v. 
designs, Take A Bow, The Bar Method, The Hive Gallery, The 
Kura Door, The Madeleine Choir School, The Massage Center, 
The Peregrine House Bookstore, The Utah Jazz, Thread Lightly 
Designs, Utah Enduro Adventures, Utah Symphony and Opera, 
Wasatch Touring Company, Waterford UPSTART Pre-K, Whimsy 
Jewelry, Wild Waters Soapery and With Love Ravioli. 

Thank you again for all who made the Fair great! 

GACC Elections
   Are there things in the Greater Avenues that you care about? The 
community spirit of the Street Fair, the beauty of the trees near the 
4th Avenue Well, or general issues like local government, traffi c, or 
crime? The Greater Avenues Community Council is a great way to 
learn about these issues and how you can act on them.  Also serving 
on the Board or as an Offi cer is a great way to shape the agenda 
of the GACC.  At October’s General Meeting, the Nominating 
Committee will present a slate of candidates. Additional candidates 
can be nominated from the Floor. 
  At November’s General Meeting, we vote on the slate of candidates 
plus any October nominees from the fl oor. There are no fl oor 
nominations accepted at the November meeting. 
   If you are interested in being on the Board or running for Offi cer, 
please contact Brian at bberkelbach@ft.newyorklife.com. 

The 2020 Census
    Who are we and what do we know about 
our communities? It’s hard to believe it 
has been a decade, but the 2020 Census 
is almost upon us. The constitution 
mandates a count of every person living 
in the United States once a decade. This 
massive undertaking provides insights 
into the population and also creates 
impacts throughout many different 
avenues. In Utah, we have experienced 
continued growth throughout this 

decade. The 2020 Census will provide an opportunity for us to get 
a new demographic baseline of who those new Utahns are and how 
the state’s population has changed.      Mallory Bateman
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Survey on the 11th Avenue Park looped path
  Public Lands provided a project summary for proposed improvements 
to 11th Avenue Park in the May 2019 issue of the Avenues Newsletter. 
We received several comments requesting that we make the looped path 
less than 6-feet wide in order to preserve a soft surface walking shoulder. 
Given this feedback, Parks posted signs in the park for a month to solicit 
park user preferences.
    We asked park users what kind of path they would prefer: A) 6-foot 
concrete path (snow removed on the concrete path) or B) 4-Foot Concrete 
path with a 2-foot natural dirt shoulder (snow will be removed on the 
concrete path. The natural dirt surface shoulder can be used as a soft 
walking surface but may become muddy during inclement weather.) We 
received 48 responses with more than half of the respondents requesting 
a 4-foot concrete path with a 2-foot shoulder. Of the 48 respondents, 
88% visit the park at least weekly and 70% people thought it was at least 
somewhat important to have a soft surface path. Public Lands revised 
our plans to include the community preferred option of a 4-foot concrete 
path.
    Design for the park improvements is now complete. The Salt Lake 
City will request competitive bids from contractors in October with 
construction ensuing over the winter.

Join the Emergency Preparedness Fair Committee
     The Ensign Stake and the GACC are partnering to plan a Community 
Emergency Preparedness Fair to be held April 25, 2020 at Wasatch 

Elementary School. The 
next planning meeting  
will be on Tuesday, 
October 8, 2019, 
7:00p.m. at 135 A Street, 

west end lower level. Interested volunteers are welcome. More help 
always makes a better Fair. The goals of the Fair are to raise awareness of 
emergency planning, and to get 96-hour kits in as many homes as possible.  

The Salt Lake Avenues Community Choir has begun 
rehearsing for their upcoming Holiday Concert on Thursday, December 
19th at 7:30 pm at Libby Garner Concert Hall. This family-friendly 
concert is FREE and all are invited. Doors open at 7:00 pm and 
we recommend early arrival as seating fi lls up quickly. Make the 
Avenues Choir part of your holiday this year.  www.avenueschoir.org

The Backyard Park That Love Built
   In case you have been wondering about all the heavy construction 
equipment down on M Street, progress  is underway on the backyard 
park behind the Ronald McDonald House. 
   The long-time vision for having a beautiful green space for the 
pediatric patient families that stay at the House is almost a reality. 
Construction began in late Spring and is scheduled to proceed through 

the next few months.
    Carrie Romano, 
CEO of Ronald 
McDonald House 
Charities stated, 
“This backyard park 
has been a goal of 

our organization for many years. To see it fi nally becoming a reality, 
based on the many generous donors we have in our community, is both 
humbling and incredibly exciting." "I see our current families play 
outside in our cement courtyard and have long dreamt of the day we can 
offer them a backyard greenspace while they are away from home. Now 
we will be able to do just that.”
     Ronald McDonald House Charities 
is extremely grateful for the support of 
the Avenues neighborhood around this 
project and looks forward to having a 
grand-opening party to celebrate this new 
backyard greenspace upon completion. 
For more information about the park, you 
can visit www.rmhcslc.org.

—    F r e e  C o m m u n i t y  F l u  S h o t  C l i n i c    — 

Tuesday, October 15  |  6 to 8 p.m.
LDS Hospital Main Lobby  |  8th Avenue & C Street

FREE
FLU SHOTS

Flu shots for adults and children 9 and older while supplies last. 
For more information call 801.408.1285.
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Important dated material. Please deliver in-home by September 30.

Greater Avenues Community Council thanks LDS Hospital for their generous sponsorship of our activities. 

We encourage your support of these events and businesses who give their support to the Greater Avenues Community Council.

CITY ACADEMY
Teachers invested in your learning.
www.cityacademyslc.org 8015968489

555 E. 200 S. 
Salt Lake City, UT  84102 Grades 7-12

Local Businesses: Our circulation is just under 9,000 monthly. You can reach every home in  the Avenues with an ad  in this space at very reasonable rates.   Info: treasurer@slc-avenues.org        




